
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are encouraged by how the Lord is working at the church plant in Norris Green, 
Liverpool! We have continued with outreach efforts, and the Lord has blessed and brought in 
several visitors over the last couple of months. We have really focused in on door-to-door 
evangelism, as we now have our own church tracts! Please pray that these tracts would make 
it into receptive hands! We have also been encouraged to have new children in the Norris 
Green Bible Club this month! Additionally, one of our club children has already signed up to 
go to the CCHT summer camp, Camp Victory! 

In the month of June, the family we are training under here in Liverpool took a much-
needed trip back to America to visit family and supporting churches. We have been able to 
help fill in the gap while they are away, and it has been very good experience for us! We have 
been very busy and are definitely thankful to have them back, but the Lord has taught us so 
much during this time! 

We continue to be encouraged by the English class we teach each Friday. In the last 
couple of months, God has sent many new students. (One week we had four new students at 
once! We had to get out extra chairs!) We have been encouraged by their response, as we use 
the Bible as part of our curriculum. We offer free Bibles to anyone who attends, either in their 
own language or in English, and we have given many away in the last few weeks! We have 
also had several students join us for church services! Please pray for our students as this class 
breaks for the summer, that they would continue to come to other ministries of our church 
where they will hear the Gospel! 

We are currently working to prepare for Camp Victory, the youth camp hosted by the 
Crown Christian Heritage Trust each summer. It is held on the property of Crown Hall, which 
serves as the base for the Trust. Camp goes for two weeks, running from the end of July 
through the beginning of August, with a week for juniors and a week for teenagers. From 
visiting our young people (both from Breck Road and Norris Green) to sign them up, to 
traveling to Crown Hall to prep the property, to getting together costumes, we are getting 
excited as we anticipate what the Lord is going to do! The theme this year is medieval, “A 
Time for Valour!” Pray for the young people who attend, especially those from the churches 
here in Liverpool, that camp would encourage them to take a valiant stand for Christ! 

Additionally, please pray for the provision of a new tent for Camp Victory. Services 
are held under one tent, and another tent serves as a dining hall. The dining tent was badly 
damaged and needs to be replaced. This is a significant expense as quite a large tent is needed 
to accommodate all of our campers and workers. Please pray for the Lord’s provision in this 
area. If you are interested in contributing, donations can be sent to: 
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?cmd=_s-
xclick&hosted_button_id=KYK4JN2MJTDSG&ssrt=1750358755712 

 
Praises     Prayer Requests 
-Many new children at the Norris Green -An open door into Scotland 
Bible Club     -Provision of a dining tent for Camp 
-Gospel opportunities, especially   Victory 
in English class     
-Safe return of our pastor 


